

Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, July 12, 2023

Meeting was held at Dye's Walk.



Several members and guests showed up early to enjoy a tasty dinner at Dye's Walk.

The meeting was called to order by Chuck Baker at 7:30 pm.

9 members, 3 officers, 1 new (returning) member and 2 guests were in attendance.

Old Business

Much to Chuck's chagrin, we were unable to get the projector to work, so he was unable to display any of the material he had prepared for the meeting! If only John Gaither had been there.

Adam Hunt read the June meeting minutes. There were no additional questions concerning the minutes. A motion to approve the meeting minutes was made and seconded. The minutes were approved as read by a show of hands.

Doug read the Treasurer's Report. June income was \$801.10, and expenses were \$3,352.04. If any member wishes to have a copy of the treasurer's report, please contact Doug. We currently have 39 club members. 2022 ended with 38 members and 2021 ended the year at 52 members. There were no questions concerning the report. A motion to approve the treasurer's report was made and seconded. The report was approved as read by a show of hands.



Hurricane Creek Airpark

An update was given on Hurricane Creek Airpark.

- One time field expenses to date have been \$8,058
- Recurring annual charges are currently estimated to be \$1,360
- Grass is currently filling in nicely and being cut to 3.5" height. Aircraft with larger wheels are still recommended
- Brad Hall delivered the first batch of items on June 17th from the old flying field
 - o (7) RR Ties, (2) small tables, starting bench, several metal chairs, and fenceposts
- Bob Badger headed up the safety fence installation crew
 - o (2) 100' sections of fence with a 10' wide runway entrance gap were installed
- Chuck and the landowners met at the zoning office on June 30th to get forms notarized to start the process for the sun shelter building permit
 - The zoning office indicated it would take 7-10 working days for approval
- The 12'x20' sun shelter will be ordered after permit is secured (2-3 week delivery after order)
- (3) picnic tables and large white table are still at Brad Hall's. The plan will be to move these items after the sun shelter is in place

New Business

FAA has started reviewing FRIA requests on July 3rd. We have not heard any updates concerning our request.

2023 Dues

Starting March 14, 2023, the standard member dues of \$80 plus the \$10 late fee is in effect for those renewing members. The fees for this and other membership types can be found on the club website.

https://www.indyrcsouth.org/membership-dues/

2023 Officers

The current officers will remain on as interim officers until new volunteers step forward or until the end of 2023.

Presentation

No presentation for July



Upcoming Area Events

- Warbird Fly-In, Saturday, July 15 at JCRCF Field (Edinburgh)
- Hoosier Scale Fly-In, August 3-5 in Seymour
- Model Aviation Day Events, August 12 at Danville and Atterbury

Next Club Meeting

Monday, August 14, 2023, at 7:30pm (Dye's Walk)

Show and Tell

Dave Duff gave away an antique set of aircraft plans and encouraged members to investigate the Society of Antique Modelers (SAM).





https://www.antiquemodeler.org/



Adjourn

The meeting was adjourned at 8:26 pm by Chuck.

Raffle Prize:

https://www.horizonhobby.com/product/aeroscout-s-2-1.1m-bnf-basic/HBZ385001.html



Chuck Baker won the HobbyZone AeroScout S 2 1.1m (thank you to Hobby RC for the discount on the raffle prize).